
 
 

Paw Prints 

www.stpiusx.com 

 

Paw Prints is e-mailed to you every Thursday.  Please open it and read the bold print 
to determine if you need to continue reading the items that pertain to you.  Thanks! 

Important Dates:  
 

Friday 5/27 – 8:00 All School Mass     

   Last day for cafeteria services     

Monday 5/30 – Memorial Day – No School 

Tuesday 5/31 – Last Day of School - 11:00 Dismissal with buses 

     8th Grade Graduation 

      

 

Important Dates for 2016-17 
         (Tentative) 

Aug. 14: Open House 
Aug. 16: 1st Day of School 

Christmas Break: 12/19-1/1 

Easter Break: 4/13-4/23 

Tentative Last Day: 6/2 

                

Click here for the lunch menu!      

           

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

Used Uniform Sale: The Used Uniform Sale will be held this year on Saturday, June 

11th after 5 pm mass and Sunday after 8 am and 9:30 am masses in the PMR. Drop off 

boxes will be available at the school entrance beginning Friday 5/26. Please be sure to label 

all clean, folded items with the tags provided on the school website.  For questions, please 

contact Crystal Bosch, 859-866-2313 or crystalbosch@yahoo.com.  

 

 

Summer Assignments: Click here for information on the summer reading and math 

assignments. This information can also be found on the school’s website. 

 

http://www.stpiusx.com/school
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/Lunch_Menu/Menu.pdf
mailto:crystalbosch@yahoo.com
http://spxsummer2016.weebly.com/


 
 

 

Dear Parents, 

It is hard to believe that the 2015-16 school year is coming to an end. It has been 

a year filled with so many special moments. Your children are truly a blessing and a 

gift! Thank you for the opportunity to partner with you in forming the future.  

Looking ahead… Many families still need to register for FACTS. Please take care of 

that immediately. Payments begin in July and if you are not registered, your 

child(ren) will not be enrolled at St. Pius the X School next year.  

I would also like to welcome the following new teachers to our staff: 

 Mrs. Anita Calo will join us as a seventh/eighth grade La/Writing teacher.  

 Mr. Tyler Tackett and Mrs. Laura Engelbrink will teach third grade. 

 Mrs. Crystal Bosch will join the third grade team as an instructional aide.  

 Ms. Jennifer Siemer will be the additional kindergarten teacher. Her 

instructional aide will be Mrs. Kathy Jehn. 

 Ms. Melissa Schmitt will be our new PE teacher. 

 Mrs. Ashley King (Staviski) will be our new reading specialist.  

 

God bless you, 

  

Mrs. Lonnemann 
 

  

Principally Speaking  
 

 

 

Healthy Tip of the Week: 

 
As summer vacation approaches, remember to wear sunscreen when you are outdoors 

and don't forget to reapply.  Make sure you stay active, eat healthy and drink plenty 

of water, especially when you are playing in the hot sun.  Have a safe and healthy 

summer! 

  

 

 



 
 

End of school year PTG news 

 

PTG wants to thank all of you for your impressive support of the Boosterthon fundraiser!  

We were overwhelmed at the participation, the energy level from our students, and the 

way everyone stepped up to the challenge. Boosterthon was incredibly well received by our 

students and we had a ton of fun and educational moments during their program. Final 

numbers are not in yet as we are still waiting for some pledges to be paid, but we clearly 

exceeded our fundraising goal and over $30,000 was raised to purchase the new science 

curriculums for our school! Both PTG and Mrs. Lonnemann and Greenwell were thrilled with 

the results and cannot find adequate words to thank everyone for their support.  

 

Planning for the next school year will begin over the summer, and we cannot do wonderful 

things for our school without your support. Thank you to all the many people who 

volunteered their time and talents to PTG this year. We hope many will attend Open House 

at the end of the summer to visit the PTG tables to be involved next year. Every parent is 

a member of PTG but active members are what lead to our success!  We also encourage 

you to attend the first PTG meeting of next year as we will be making decisions on 

fundraisers and events to support our school. If anyone has any ideas or feedback on 

things you think may work well, we’d love to hear your ideas and you can email Kathy Laws 

at kathylaws@yahoo.com, or next year’s president, Nicole Niehaus at 

nniehaus@m4marketing.org. Our committee will definitely need parents to head up 

Grandparents’ Day and are hopeful we can find an energetic parent or team of parents to 

reinvigorate our Total Wellness Committee. Total Wellness Committee plans activities to 

help our students learn how to lead a healthy and fit lifestyle! If you want more 

information or have any questions about how you can get involved, please email Kathy Laws!  

 

We thank you again for a wonderful year and look forward to teaming with all of you in 

2016-2017!  Have a wonderful summer and GO PANTHERS!  

 

 

mailto:kathylaws@yahoo.com
mailto:nniehaus@m4marketing.org


 
 

 

 

 

  

Music 

 
SPX elementary choir had their spring 

concert on Wednesday May 18th at 7pm in 

the church. The program featured fun 

folk songs and solos to cap off the end of 

the choir season. They will celebrate a 

successful season with a pizza party 

on Wednesday May25th after school. 

 

 What’s New in the Classroom? 

PE 

First Grade students were having fun 

practicing skills they have worked on 

throughout the school year in P.E. class. 

 

 

8th Grade 

The 8th grade enjoyed their Freedom Center field 

trip this past week. The students had studied 

about the Underground Railroad in Social Studies 

class. Mr. Jim, their docent, explained to the 

students  how difficult it was to make it to 

freedom because even though the slaves crossed 

the Ohio River, they really needed to get all the 

way to Canada.  However, he also explained that 

looking from Kentucky to Ohio, it was as if Ohio 

had its arms spread out to embrace the slaves. 



 
 

  

Congratulations to the following students for receiving the May Subject 

Award for Physical Education or the Monthly Exceptional Christian 

Behavior Award! 

 

Christian Behavior Award      Subject Award for Physical Education  

Kierstin Scholz                                        Blake Cogswell 

Max Mason                                              Evan Link 

Emma Redlinger                                       Carter Bosch                                            

Eddie Blessing                                          Eddie Blessing 

Maxwell Deavy                                         Kamden Aytes 

Juliana Spille                                           Noah Fuller 

Nick Galasso                                            Blake Brauch 

Jaiden McQuade                                      Finn Maddox 

Gavin Bain                                                Gavin Bain 

Max Franxman                                         Max Franxman 

Rebecca Raziano                                      Abby Turnpaugh 

Chloe Bosch                                             Anna Mayer 

Kimmie Woeste                                        Elizabeth Tabeling 

John Roebker                                           Ben Reeves 

Mia Kent                                                   Bradley Zekl 

Chance Loschiavo                                      Lucy Dickman 

Brooklyn Boren                                         Owen Napier 

Meredith Maschinot                                 Oliver Bent 

 Drew Reynolds                                         Spencer Doerger 

Kylie Aytes                                               Jadon Stava 

RJ Wilson                                                 Nick Darpel 

Reagan Baker                                            Paige Neuhaus 

Jason Reid                                                Hope McNickle 

Ella Weaver                                              Trey Gronotte 

Will Fathman                                             Noah Powers                                             

Anna Tranter                                             Nina Simkonis 

Nick Lyons                                                 Grace Ward 
 



 
 

  

 

Youth Group News 

 
The youth group is excited to announce the further development of youth programming 

opportunities in the parish. We want to draw attention to two existing programs that are already 

at, or coming, to the Parish at the beginning of next school year. If you have specific interest in 

any or all of these program (and would like to receive information on them as the school year 

approaches) see the contact information below, or email Ashley Marshall at abb171@gmail.com. 

 

Attention incoming 5/6th grade girls: 

 
St. Pius X is looking to s tart a Challenge program at our parish next school year for incoming 5th and 6th 

grade girls. Challenge is a Catholic Youth Ministry program for girls to have fun with their friends and to live 

out their beliefs by participating in apostolic projects. This program is designed to help the girls grow in 

knowledge of their Catholic faith, friendship with Christ, and positively impact families, friends and the world 

around them. High school girls serve as leaders in helping them grow in their faith. For more information, 

contact Carrie Barlage at 859-331-3618, email Carriebarlage@alo.com or reference the website at 

https://challengeyouthministry.com/. 

 

 

Attention all boys in kindergarten through 12 grade: 
 

Conquest, a Catholic Youth Ministry program for boys, is being offered at St. Pius X next school year. 

Conquest is team driven and teen led. It provides young men an opportunity to grow in knowledge of the 

Catholic faith and friendship with Christ. It provides opportunities for camps and activities that tap into the 

healthy active energy of boys/young men. Further, it lets young men positively impact families, friends and 

the work around them. Contact Ken Doggett at 859-344-1235 or email kenneth_doggett@yahoo.com for more 

information. You can also visit https://conquestyouthministry.com/ for more info! 

 

Attention exiting 8th graders, and incoming 7th graders: (possible incoming 5-6th): 
 
St. Pius X will be hosting small groups (based on the YDisciple curriculum). Details are still in development. Bit 

2 adult leaders, 6-8 participants, (and for younger groups, 2 high school/college teen leaders) would commit 

to a 6 week session, meeting 1x per week for 6 weeks. The meetings would include fellowship, food, and faith 

formation. If you or your child is interested in 1) being an adult leader 2) being a teen leader 3) being a 

participant or 4) joining a high school small group, please email Ashley Marshall at abb171@gmail.com. You may 

visit http://www.ydisciple.org/ for more information on YDisciple. 
 

 

    ATTENTION INCOMING KINDERGARTEN FAMILIES 
 
Please join us at the “Get To Know You Picnic” 

When: June 5th 7-8:30pm 

Where: Presidents Park in Edgewood on Dudley 

 

Kona Ice will be there at 7:15 

 

 

mailto:abb171@gmail.com
mailto:Carriebarlage@alo.com
https://challengeyouthministry.com/
mailto:kenneth_doggett@yahoo.com
https://conquestyouthministry.com/
mailto:abb171@gmail.com
http://www.ydisciple.org/


 
 

 

ODDS AND ENDS- 
 

 2nd Annual Panther Wiffle Ball Tournament will be held July 23rd and 24th.  More 

information about the St. Pius X Wiffle Ball Tournament can be found here. 

 

 Outdoor Marian Family Conference: The Covington Diocese World Apostolate of Fatima 

Division would like to invite your students and their families to the June 4th, “A Call To 

Battle,” Outdoor Marian Family Conference at the Boone County Fairgrounds (Burlington, 

KY) 8 am – 4pm. Ordained speakers: Fr. Bill Appel, Fr. Elias Mary Mills, FFI; Fr. Paul 

Berscheid, and Deacon Dave Profitt, will address Our Lady’s message of Fatima. The 

conference will include a beautiful Rosary walk and Fatima exhibit with live sheep!. The day 

will begin with 8 am Mass at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church (Burlington) to celebrate 

the feast of the Immaculate Heart of Mary. Attendees will motor process to the 

conference site with the Pilgrim Statue of Our Lady of Fatima. Families should bring a 

picnic lunch to enjoy at the fairgrounds. Due to the many benefactors who have made this 

Conference possible, a FAMILY price of $25 or a "two for one" ticket price are 

available.  For more information and registration, visitwww.CovDioBlueArmy.com. 

 

 STEM Camps: This summer, Covington Catholic High School is offering four different 

STEM camps to girls and boys in grades 3-10. Please see the Covington Catholic website for 

details regarding each of these camps. 

 

 Kenton County Public Library’s Summer Reading Club information here. 

 

 Thomas More College is hosting three sessions of their Boys Fundamentals Basketball 

Camp this summer. There are options for boys ages 5-16. The weeks are June 27-30, July 

18-21, and July 25-28. For times, rates, and all other information regarding these sessions, 

please contact Drew Cooper at drew.cooper@thomasmore.edu or 859-344-3630. You could 

also visit www.tmcsaints.com/camps. 

 
 Cross the Bridge for Life will be held on Sunday, June 5th, at Festival Park in Newport. For 

more information on this celebration of the gift of human life click here. 
 

 Griffin Elite Youth Summer Sports Camps: Griffin Elite Sports & Wellness is teaming up 

with the area's best current & former players & coaches to offer specialty sports skills 

development to our youth!  We will be hosting basketball camps, volleyball camps, soccer 

camps, baseball camps, 3v3 basketball & soccer tournaments and more to come! Click here 

to find out more and to register: http://www.griffinelite.com/#!camps/biv1h 

 

 Enriching Kidz is offering our Better Baby Sitter and Kidz Home Alone classes at 

Lakeside Christian Church. Please see the attached flyer for more information. 

http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/2nd_Annual_Panther_Wiffle_Ball_Tournament.pdf
http://www.covdiobluearmy.com/
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/SRC_2016flyer.pdf
mailto:drew.cooper@thomasmore.edu
http://www.tmcsaints.com/camps
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/CTB_Flyer2016.pdf
http://www.griffinelite.com/#!camps/biv1h
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/Lakeside_BBS_KHA_Sumer%202016.pdf


 
 

 ExploreMore! is a popular enrichment program designed to meet the needs of academically, 

creatively, and artistically gifted students from kindergarten through sixth grade. We 

offer an ever-changing variety of courses in science, mathematics, visual and performing 

arts, and original interdisciplinary studies. Students choose their own classes on a first-

come first-served basis. The ExploreMore! Program’s Summer 2016 courses will be 

held June 6-10.  The daily classes meet from 8:30 – 11:30 AM at Covington Latin 

School.  Students may register online at http://exploremore.rocks.  We have limited 

financial aid available for students who qualify for free or reduced lunch. 

 

 Attention all boys in grades 6-8 for the 2016-2017 school year! Covington Catholic 

middle school cross country team wants you to run for them! Practices usually start mid-

August (around the first week of school).  In the past, they have been on Monday and 

Wednesday from 6-7 pm at St. Agnes.  There are usually 4-6 meets in the fall and the meet 

distance is from 1.5-2.0 miles.  The coaches are very flexible with other sports/practices. 

If your son is interested or if you have any questions, please email Peggy Henn at 

phenn@sjscrescent.org.  Thanks!   
 

 Summer 2016 Camp: Give your 4th through 8th grade student the wonderful opportunity 

to write computer games or animate stories this summer.  The summer camp programming 

projects will encourage creative and critical thinking.  The two summer sessions are being 

offered the week of 6/13 to 6/17.  Scratch programming is from 9:00 to 11:00 for $90 and 

ALICE programming is from 12:00 to 2:00 for $90.  The enrollment will be limited to 12 

students per session. Click here for more information! 

 

 

 NDA Summer Camps: Whether you are artistic, musical, athletic, dramatic or you are just 

looking for something fun to do this summer, Notre Dame Academy has all sorts of 

opportunities for you! NDA offers camps in music, art, theater, and athletic camps in 

basketball, volleyball, archery, soccer and lacrosse. Check out all of the amazing 

opportunities available at NDA this summer at:www.ndapandas.org.  

 
 It’s time to re-enroll in the Kroger Community Rewards Program!  Please see this flyer 

for instructions.  If you want to enroll for the first time, and have questions, please 

contact Stefanie Reid at 859.578.9939 orstefa5678@gmail.com. 

 
 Kings Basketball Academy information available here 

 

 Laffalot Summer Camp information available here.  
 

 

 Dance Nation Classes: Dance Nation is a part of Top -Flight Gymnastics in Crestview Hills, 

KY.  Classes are available from 3 years of age through adults. Please click here for more 

information. 
 

http://exploremore.rocks/
mailto:phenn@sjscrescent.org
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/Scratch_SummerFlyer_2016.pdf
http://www.ndapandas.org/
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/Enroll2016-17.pdf
mailto:stefa5678@gmail.com
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/KBA_2016Programs.pdf
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/SPX_2016Laffalot.pdf
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/DanceNationFlyer.pdf


 
 

 The Serra Club for Vocations, Northern Kentucky, is currently selling ticket vouchers to 

the Florence Freedom doubleheader on Wednesday, June 22, to help raise money for their 

organization. Honorary first pitchers for the June 22 games include Sr. Theresa 

Falkenstein, C.D.P., Rev. Michael Hennigen and Deacon Bob Stoeckle. Ticket vouchers are 

$10, and can be purchased through the Diocesan Stewardship Office or from individual 

Serra Club members. To purchase your tickets, please call Mike Murray at (859) 392-1500 

or email Mike at mmurray@covdio.org.  Thank you in advance for your support. 

 

 Thomas More College Girls’ Basketball Camp information available here 

 

 CovCath Camps & Covington Youth Football Program:  More info and online registration 

for the camps & CYF are available online at covcath.org/summercamps.  

 

 Liz Hart Volleyball Camps at NKU focus on developing volleyball skills in all aspects of the 

game. Camp instructors will consist of NKU volleyball coaches and current/former NKU 

volleball players. Some web browsers may be more compatible than others when trying to 

register for camp, so we suggest for users to use Google Chrome when attempting to 

register Click here for more information. 

 

 Notre Dame Academy Summer Studio Art Class information available here. 

 

● Remke Reloadable Gift Cards are available at the school or church office. Kroger 

Community Rewards program is available by registering your Kroger Plus Card and 

designating SPX at www.krogercommunityrewards.com. 

 

● Diocesan Facebook Page! - The Diocese of Covington has a Facebook page that shares the 

good news of our schools with everyone we can. Check out all the exciting things happening 

in our schools at https://www.facebook.com/faithfillededucation?ref=hl.    

 

● World Youth Day 2016 – Registration is now open for the Diocese of Covington’s 

pilgrimage to Krakow, Poland, July 24 through August 2, 2016! Itinerary, cost, and 

registration details are included in the attached pamphlet. 

 

● SPX Has An App!  We use our SchoolWay app as one way to notify you of important 

announcements. If you have not had a chance to download the free app from the app store, 

do it today! See http://myschoolway.com/StPius for more information. 

 
 

Discipline for Life 

 

The mission of St. Pius X School is to promote the spiritual, academic, and personal 
growth of each child by embracing the Gospel values of Jesus Christ. St. Pius X 

School provides an exemplary Catholic education that helps students to be successful 
in their families, their communities, and the world. 

mailto:mmurray@covdio.org
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/TMC_2016_GirlsBballCamp.pdf
http://covcath.org/summercamps
https://camps.jumpforward.com/LizHartVolleyballCamps
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/2016_JuniorHigh_ArtCamp.pdf
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com/
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com/
https://www.facebook.com/faithfillededucation?ref=hl
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/WYD_2016_Info_and_Forms_Updated.pdf
http://myschoolway.com/StPius

